
 
MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE 

 
 
 

The following document is provided by the 

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY 

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library 
http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied 
(searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions) 

 
 



ACTS AND RESOLVES 

OF 'THE 

SEVENTY-THIRD LEGISLATURE 

of 'THE 

STATE OF MAINE 

190 7. 

Published by the Secretary of State, agreeably to Resolves of 
June 28, 1820, February 18, 1840, and March 16, 1842. 

AUGUSTA 
KENNEBEC JOURNAL PRINT 

190 7 



PRIVATE AND SPECIAL LAWS 

OF THE 

STATE OF MAINE. 



676 

CHAP. 384 

Section 24 
Chapter 153, 
special laws 
1903, 
amended. 

Inconsist­
ent acts, 
repealed. 

Shall have 
original 
concurrent 
jurisdic­
tion with 
S. J. court. 

Salary of 
recorde.r, 
fixed. 

OLD TOWN MUNICIPAL COURT. 

Chapter 384. 
An Act relating to the Old Town Municipal Court, in the County at Penob. 

scot. 

Be it enacted by the Senate (J;Jtd House of Representatives in 
Legislature assembled, as follows: 

Section 1. Section twenty-four of chapter one hundred and 
fifty-three of the special laws of the year one thousand nine 
hundred and three, relating to the Old Town municipal court, 
is hereby amended by striking out the vvord "executive" in the 
third line of said section and inserting in place thereof the word 
'exclusive,' so that said section as amended, shall read as fol­
lows: 

'Section 24. All acts and parts of acts inconsistent herewith 
are hereby repealed, but nothing in this act shall be construed 
to authorize said court to infringe upon the exclusive jurisdic­
tions heretofore conferred upon other municipal courts in said 
county of Penobscot except so far as such exclusive jurisdic­
tions may be affected by the provisions of section four of this 
act.' 

Se.ction 2. The said Old Town municipal court, in addition 
to the jurisdiction in criminal matters heretofore conferred 
upon and now possessed by it, shall have original jurisdiction 
concurrent with the supreme judicial court in the county of 
Penobscot, of the offenses described in sections seventy-four 
and eighty of chapter fifty-two of the revised statutes, and, 
upon conviction, may punish for said crimes or offenses in the 
manner and to the extent now provided in said sections se.venty­
four and eighty. 

Section 3. The salary of the recorder of said court is hereby 
fixed at four hundred dollars, annually, to be paid quarterly 
from the treasury of the county of Penobscot. 

Section 4. This act shall take effect when approved. 

Approved March 22, 1907. 


